
Selectmen’s Work Session 
Monday, March 29, 2021 

 
 
The following meeting was held in the upstairs conference room at Town Hall. Present were 
Selectmen Susan Simpson and Jonathan Smith. Selectman Martha Eldridge was not present. Matt 
Sawyer Jr., Town Administrator was also present, and recorded the minutes.  
 
Chairman Smith called the meeting to order at 3:05 PM 
 
Discussion:  
 
Krystal Eldridge was present to discuss cemetery matters. There was a conversation about the passing 
on Chris Nason and the group agreed to memorialize Chris’ longstanding dedication and service to 
the Town by dedicating the new doors on the Grant Hill tomb to his memory, to be completed this 
Spring. Krystal said she will look into plaque and vendor options for them and let Matt know if/when 
he can help depending on what she finds.  
 
The Selectmen then looked through the red folder, signing and distributing the documents amongst 
themselves for review and voting at the public session downstairs.  
 
At 3:40 PM Smith made a motion to recess until 4:15 PM in the gym. Simpson seconded and the vote 
passed unanimously.  
 
Being no further input, the work session recessed until 4:15PM in the gym. 

 
 

________________________________  
Jonathan H. Smith, Chairman 
 
________________________________ 
Susan J. Simpson, Selectman  
 
________________________________  
Martha B. Eldridge, Selectman 


